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Miles Macdonell Collegiate Alumni Association
60th Anniversary Committee

Monday, February 6th, 2012 – Room #33

In attendance:  Jim Smith, Chair, Ron Storozuk, Debb Brethauer, Filippo Zimarino, Vivien Laurie, Gordon Fritzsche, Donna Cudmore, Rick Dondo, Carmen Dondo, Craig Oliphant, Zane Zalis and Maureen Silk as Recording Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:08 p.m.

Discussion held regarding tasks to be completed:

Publicity

· Zane will contact CBC, CJOB and Hot 103;

· Craig will contact CJUM (University of Manitoba);
· Maureen will contact the remaining media outlets not already assigned;
· it was agreed that we would request the media outlets to publish/advertise the event now to get the word out and then do a larger publicity campaign in April;
· Ron is contacting some of the people who attended the 50th as well as people who have come to previous meetings to see if they will get involved;

· Craig will ask his daughter if she will draft a poster to be circulated throughout the City to bring the event to people’s attention.
Website
· Zane will speak to the owner of Forest Computers to see if he will host the website.
Musical Revue

· Zane is putting the shows together.  Current and former members of Prodigy are involved as well as a number of former music students.  Zane may have a surprise guest in attendance.
Wine & Cheese Reception

· Vivien suggested having former members of the Jazz Band performing;
· Ron suggested giving all performers two complimentary drink tickets at the Wine and Cheese and this was agreed to;
· discussion held regarding a silent auction.  As no one has come forward yet to take on this task, it was felt it would be easier to get a few large ticket items (i.e. TV., iPad, BBQ, trip etc.) and raffle them off.  The proceeds could go to either the school or to the Scholarship Fund.  Rick will check at Hewlett-Packard to get a price on an iPad.  Zane will talk to people at Kern Hill, Advance and a travel agency.  Craig will contact the Winnipeg Symphony.  We will decide at the next meeting if this is the route we will take and then Maureen will check into the license requirements.
Pancake Breakfast
· Vivien advises Darlyne has ten students volunteering to run the breakfast.  Darlyne is hoping to get some of the necessary equipment donated; otherwise it will cost $1,350.00 to rent.  Ron will provide a deposit cheque;

· Vivien will see if she can get Smitty’s to donate the pancake mix.  Zane advised he has a contact if that doesn’t work out.
Photography

Rick asked if someone will be taking video of the event and Vivien advised it would be still shots only.  He then asked Ron if copies of the video taken of the 50th were still available.  If so, perhaps this could be playing at the school, Wine and Cheese and Beer Garden to generate additional sales.  Ron will check with the person who had done the video to see if we could make additional copies for this purpose and pay him a portion of the sales.

Children’s Fun Fair
Ron will contact the people signed up for this task to see if they are still willing to do it.  If not, it will be scrapped as there may not be enough young children in attendance to make it worthwhile.

Souvenirs
Discussion held regarding methods of payment that will be accepted for purchasing merchandise and yearbooks.  Vivien advised there is a debit machine in the school, but it belongs to the people who run the cafeteria.  Craig will look into getting a portable ATM machine for the weekend.  Ron will check with the C.I.B.C. to see what they suggest.  Whatever method of payment is chosen, it needs to be included in the posters we distribute, as well as on the website so people attending will know ahead of time.
Year Book Sales/Reproduction
Rick will contact Hewlett-Packard to get a price on memory sticks.

Tea
Vivien advised Debb there is a teacher at the school who bakes and decorates cakes and she may be willing to provide something for the teas.

Site Entertainment
· Vivien will select one location in the school where various musicians can be playing throughout the day during the Open House;
· Vivien feels there should be some consistency in the signage and Donna will contact someone she knows in the printing industry to get prices;

· Vivien feels the volunteers at the Open House should be easily identifiable by wearing a badge, hat or different coloured shirt in case anyone has questions;

· most of the Committee members will be designated as “floaters” to assist wherever they are needed throughout the day;

· Vivien would like to publish a newsletter or program to be given to those who attend the Open House.  This would include photos of all former principals, a write-up of the people being honoured on the Legacy Wall, updates of the school activities and a map of the school showing where the various activities are taking place.  Carmen suggested including information about how the compass came to be the school’s logo.  Gord volunteered to assist with this project.
Ron advised an application was made to the City of Winnipeg for grant monies.  $1,000 was asked for and $500.00 was allocated.  These funds will be used towards the costs of the event.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY, 
MARCH 5TH, 2012 IN ROOM #33

